
RCW 43.290.020  Authority of office.  The office of international 
relations and protocol may:

(1) Create advisory committees as necessary to execute its 
responsibilities. The duration and composition of such advisory 
committees may be determined by the office. Advisory committee 
representation may include statewide elected officials from the 
executive branch, or their designees, as well as representatives of 
the legislative branch and the judiciary. Representation may also 
include external organizations such as world affairs councils, public 
ports, world trade organizations, associate development organizations, 
business and civic organizations, consular officials, executive and 
small cabinet agencies, institutions of higher education, immigration 
and labor organizations, public ports, state offices, and private and 
nonprofit organizations. The governor, or the governor's designee, 
shall chair such advisory committees;

(2) In conjunction with the legislative committee on economic 
development and international relations, designate foreign 
jurisdictions, such as national governments, subnational governments, 
and international organizations, as jurisdictions of strategic 
importance to Washington;

(3) Establish procedures and requirements for operations and 
expenditures to support and enhance state government partnership and 
relationships with foreign jurisdictions, particularly those 
identified as of strategic importance. Such operations and 
expenditures are intended to strengthen state agency economic 
development and policy cooperation, enable the implementation of the 
strategic international engagement plan, as determined by the 
director, and provide resources for government-to-government 
engagement, as well as support of inbound and outbound delegations to 
and from Washington state;

(4) Accept or request grants or gifts from citizens and other 
private sources to be used to defray the costs of appropriate hosting 
of foreign dignitaries, including appropriate gift-giving and 
reciprocal gift-giving, or other activities of the office. The office 
shall open and maintain a bank account into which it shall deposit all 
money received under this subsection. Such money and the interest 
accruing thereon shall not constitute public funds, shall be kept 
segregated and apart from funds of the state, and shall not be subject 
to appropriation or allotment by the state or subject to chapter 43.88 
RCW.  [2024 c 336 s 3; 1991 c 24 s 4.]
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